

The Harbour School
Tipner Lane
Tipner
Portsmouth
PO2 8RA

Telephone: 023 9266 5664 e-mail: admin@thsportsmouth.org

18th March 2024

Dear Parents and Carers

Re: Core Purpose, Values and Campus names

Sitting at the heart of a successful school is a clear purpose and set of values. Over the last term, the staff team has been working together to create a 'new' core purpose for the school that will shape everything that we do over the coming years.

I am delighted to share that the finalised Core Purpose statement and associated values.

Core Purpose

At The Harbour School, we are proud to empower all our young people to 'grow, learn and achieve' so that they can thrive in all aspects of their life, now and in the future.

<u>Values</u>

Grow: We foster our students' individual growth by helping them to recognise their value in society and supporting them to make healthy choices

Learn: We empower our young people to learn by providing them with a high-quality, well-rounded and safe education in a bespoke learning environment

Achieve: We enable our students to achieve by improving their life aspirations so they can successfully take their place within their local community

With our Core Purpose and Values in mind, we are also excited to inform you about some additional changes that are taking place within our school community.

After careful consideration and reflection, we have decided to update the names of our campuses to better reflect the identity and vision of our school. These changes are aimed at creating a more cohesive and inclusive environment for all our students and staff members and will come into effect from the start of the summer term.

Headteacher: Nick Morley Chair of Local Governing Board: Carol Tompkinsowen Please find below the list of the existing campus names and their corresponding new names:

Existing Campus Names

BASE

Tipner

Primary

Cosham

Reintegration & Tuition Service

Vanguard

New Campus Names

The Lighthouse Campus

The Bay Campus

Primary at The Bay Campus

The Vista Campus

Horizon

The Bridge Campus

We believe that these new names not only better capture the essence of each campus but also resonate with our school's mission to empower our students to thrive in every aspect of their lives.

We understand that change can sometimes be met with questions or concerns. However, we assure you that these changes are intended to enhance the sense of belonging and pride within our school community.

If you have any questions or require further clarification regarding these changes, please do not hesitate to reach out to us. We value your feedback and input as we continue to evolve and grow as a school.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.

Kind regards

Nick Morley Headteacher